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ADVISORY AND FINANCE COMMITTEE

MEETING MINUTES 

Of

September 23, 2009
A meeting of the Advisory & Finance Committee was held on Wednesday, September 23, 2009.  The meeting was called to order by the First Vice Chairman, Mathew Muratore at 7:30 p.m. and was conducted at the Plymouth Town Hall, in the Mayflower II Meeting Room, 11 Lincoln Street, Plymouth, Massachusetts.

PRESENT
Twelve members of the Committee were present: 

Linda Benezra, Mathew Muratore, John Moody, Robert Nassau, Richard Gladdys, Patricia Whalen, David Cote, Larry Rubin, Dottie Gay, James Sweeney, Cornelius Bakker and Christopher Merrill 
ABSENT

Three members of the Committee were absent: 



William Driscoll, Michael Vernazzaro, and Michael Hanlon
AGENDA ITEMS
 FALL ANNUAL TOWN MEETING ARTICLE HEARINGS:
Article 7 -Town Promotion Funds 
Acting Town Manager, Melissa Arrighi presented information to the Committee regarding Article 7 the Town Promotion Fund.  Ms. Arrighi indicated Finance Department has identified $190,000, in one time revenue, that has become available. These funds are within the Town Promotion Fund and can only be used for projects that enhance the Town and have mutual interest to residents and visitors of Plymouth.  Ms. Arrighi indicated that she had requested the Visitors Service Board provide the Town with recommendations for the effective use of the funds.  As a result of this request, Ms. Arrighi said the projects being recommended to Fall Town Meeting are as follows:  


● 400th Committee - $45,000 to be used towards different requests that the 400th Anniversary Committee may make from time to time in regards to the plans for the 2020 celebration.  These funds are to be spent under the authorization of the Town Manager and Board of Selectmen.

● Big Belly Compact Receptacles - $10,000 for two rubbish receptacles to be placed down by the waterfront.  The trash receptacles compact rubbish into a holding tank which requires less pickup by the Department of Public Works.  

In addition, Ms. Arrighi said there is a possibility of an additional $10,000 request to be used for the Thanksgiving Celebration.  However, she indicated the Board of Selectmen is requesting a presentation regarding how the $10,000 would be utilized.  Ms. Arrighi indicated the remainder of the funds ($125,000) will be presented at the Spring Town Meeting. 

Richard Gladdys inquired about the cost of the trash receptacles and asked about concerns with unions. Ms. Arrighi said DPW would be required to empty the containers however it would not be as often and would help to reduce overtime costs. 

Linda Benezra inquired about the possibility of having a budget established for the 400th Celebration.  Ms. Arrighi said it would be better utilized in the form of an article so the funds would not be closed out at the end of each fiscal year. 

John Moody inquired about the ROI on the two trash receptacles.  Ms. Arrighi said she could not comment on the return on investment; however she felt they were effective in reducing the amount of trips necessary to empty the containers which in turn would reduce the amount of overtime necessary. 
Larry Rubin inquired about maintenance contracts on the receptacles.  Ms. Arrighi said the receptacles are solar powered and she could not comment on any maintenance contracts but would provide information to the Committee.
Linda Benezra moved to approve $55,000 as presented. 
Robert Nassau, second.  The motion carries unanimously.  
Article 18-Accept and allow as a public way - PRS - Campus Drive & Rock Studio Drive
Kevin O’Reilly a representative from Plymouth Rock Studios presented information regarding Article 18.  Mr. O’Reilly indicated the layout of Campus Drive and Rock Studio Drive have been revised which requires a Town Meeting vote.  This revision resulted from additional survey work that was conducted after the town meeting previously voted on approving the original layout. The new easement is being requested based on a low impact design which will lessen the impact of the road and will also provide a second access to the Plymouth South High School.  The primary access to Plymouth Rock Studios will be provided via a new roadway that will connect the site directly to Clark Road off Exit 3 from the State Highway and will be located within town owned land.  The change in the layout of the new Plymouth Rock Studios connector roads would save four acres of trees from destruction as well as provide enhanced access to South Middle School athletic fields.  Mr. O’Reilly indicated the revised plan has been reviewed by the Town’s Engineering Department, school officials and the Wildland’s Trust and all are in favor of the revised layout. 
Cornelius Bakker arrived at 7:46 p.m.
Richard Gladdys moved to approve as presented. 
Christopher Merrill, second.  The motion carries unanimously.  
OLD/NEW BUSINESS

Linda Benezra encouraged members to look at the caucus schedule and sign up for precinct meetings. 

Jim Sweeney spoke about a waste to energy plant, Global Fuel Technologies, which could be operational by 2012 and would provide a revenue stream to the community.  However, he expressed concerns with the BOS signing a contact with Semass without the Advisory & Finance Committee having an opportunity to review the contract. Mr. Muratore asked Mr. Sweeney to attend the BOS meeting and bring back information to the Advisory & Finance Committee regarding the town’s solid waste issues.  There was discussion regarding how to move forward with getting a waste to energy plant in Plymouth. 

Christopher Merrill stressed internal audit controls within the town.  Mathew Muratore indicated that both he and Mr. Driscoll have had conversations with Melissa Arrighi.  As a result of those conversations, the Director of Finance, Lynne Barrett will be putting together a presentation. 

Robert Nassau spoke about the Internal Auditor’s position which was put off at the request of Ms. Barrett.  Mr. Muratore said they would hope that Ms. Barrett would include the position of internal audit in the next budget. 

ADJOURNMENT 






Linda Benezra moved for adjournment.

John Moody, second.  The motion for adjournment carries.  
The meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Pamela L. Borgatti
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